FOX RUN HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

Board of Directors Monthly Meeting Minutes

July 16, 2013
By: John K. Copeland, Secretary

Call to Order:


The regular Board of Directors meeting was held on the Marcum porch at 2421 S.W. 15th Lane.  The meeting was called to order by Rhett Keene at 7:14 p.m.
Attendees (Board Members present):

Rhett Keene

Mike Nielsen

John Copeland

Joseph Hornberger

Scott Marcum

(Members at Large present)

Candy Keene

Diane Marcum

John Adams
Walter Bodie

Rhett Keene made a motion to approve the Minutes from the June 18, 2013 meeting.  The motion was seconded by Scott Marcum and passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report:

Scott Marcum stated that the checking account has a present balance of $4,014.32.  The (former) savings account, or other account, had a balance of $14,609.76, for a total of $18,624.08.  Scott Marcum received a bill from Albert Johnson for landscaping.  


Scott Marcum stated that Ross, Earle & Bonan sent a check from McLaughlin in the amount of $400.00, which leaves a balance of $123.52.  Scott Marcum stated that he had received no payments from Convertini and Ridgely.  John Copeland stated that we received copies of demand letters dated June 13, 2013 directed to Convertini, Ridgely, and Wilson.  Scott Marcum stated that he received a check in the amount of $200.00 from Erik Wilson which was mailed on May 24, 2013.  That payment will be deposited and Ross, Earle & Bonan will be directed to send a letter that the sum of $608.86 is due per the demand letter.  Mike Nielsen wanted to remind the Board about switching banks since our 13 month grace period is about to expire.  Mike Nielsen and Scott Marcum will find out if the BB&T fee schedule will change.
President’s Report:


Rhett Keene opened some mail.  We received a copy of the Boyett estoppel letter which was filled out by John Copeland.  The Board also received a copy of the deed on the Bell lot.  McLaughlin tendered a check for $130.00, which brings their account current.
Vice President’s Report:

Joseph Hornberger had the police statistics which will be posted on the website.  Joseph Hornberger got a bid from Flauta Electric for the front entryway electrical repairs.  John Copeland got a bid from Safe Electric.  Jimmy Rowell Electric will be contacted and asked to give a bid.  These bids will be discussed at the next meeting.
Secretary’s Report:


The HOA received an e-mail from John Adams concerning Section 720.306 9b which states that no homeowner is eligible to be on the Board if delinquent in his/her dues for a period of sixty (60) days.  Based upon the wording in the Statute, Joseph Hornberger moved to remove Brian Ridgely from the Board.  Scott Marcum seconded the motion and the motion passed with John Copeland voting nay.  


John Copeland stated that on July 3, 2013, the Board sent a letter to Mark Hall concerning his boat and trailer in the lockup.  Mike Nielsen stated that the boat and trailer had been moved to Mark Hall’s driveway.  John Copeland stated that we received an e-mail asking about after school daycare being allowed by the By-Laws.  The item was discussed and John Copeland made a motion to respond to the e-mail by attaching the By-Laws and inquiring which lot is owned by this individual.  Rhett Keene seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.
Landscape Committee:


Danielle Copeland was not at the meeting and, therefore, there was no report. 
Lock-Up Report:

Mike Nielsen stated that the boat/trailer of Mark Hall had been moved to his house.  John Copeland made a motion for Mike Nielsen to get the key back from Mark Hall, which was seconded by Joseph Hornberger and passed unanimously. 


Mike Nielsen stated the wood for the dock was still down at the dock.  It was determined that each member of the Board would take some of the wood after it is cut up be put out in their respective yards for garbage pickup.

Mike Nielsen stated that the pepper trees were growing a lot and would soon overtake the sea grapes that were planted.  Mike Nielsen will get bids to eradicate the pepper trees.  Rhett Keene mentioned that Albert Johnson should be asked about eradicating the pepper trees and Mike Nielsen stated he would call Albert Johnson.
Old Business:


None

New Business:  


Walter Bodie asked the Board for approval of his plans for a new room.  John Copeland made a motion to approve the plans which was seconded by Scott Marcum and passed unanimously.  John Copeland will write a letter to Walter Bodie’s contractor telling him that the plans have been approved by the Board.
Next Meeting:


It was determined that the next meeting would be held on August 20, 2013 on the Copeland porch at 1440 S.W. 25th Lane beginning at 7:00 p.m.  

Adjournment:


At 8:52 p.m., Rhett Keene made a motion to adjourn the meeting which was seconded by John Copeland and passed unanimously.
